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From the Chapter Director 

             It’s         a Wrap 

 Well another year gone! It seems like it was only a few 

weeks ago we were going on our New Year's Day 2017 ride, 

and now here we are again getting ready to do it again for 

2018! Yes, this year has sped past way to fast! With 2018 

just a few days away, we will be seeing quite a few changes 

to GWRRA which will make many changes to our chapter as well. We have discussed at 

our meetings some of the changes and I feel one of the biggest is not having our Chapter 

Educator giving us a Safety speech each month! With that said we would like to give John 

Doughty a Special Thanks for all the time, and effort he has given us all these past years! 

John has put numerous hours and personal funds to keep us in awards for safe riding! All 

the things that John has done in the past will now be done at District level and will also 

have to be done by each individual instead of being done by John, so next time you see 

him please take a minute to give him a BIG THANKS for all the time and efforts he has 

given us! Now with no longer having a Safety Educator, safety is being put a bit more on 

the Ride Coordinator which we now have a new one of those as well! Harry Rossignol will 

be taking over that position with Jeff now being the Co-Coordinator.  

We had 2 major happening within District with Chapter "Y" closing their doors, and 

Chapter "A" possibly doing the same! As all of you know Chapter "Y" is now part of us at 
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Chapter "V" which we welcome and doing so has made our chapter even better than 

before! Then the other good thing is that Chapter "A" is still a chapter thanks to Don 

Hatley and numerous others reorganizing the chapter. 

Now with all the crazy weather we had in 2017 we didn't get in as many rides we hoped 

for, but the ones we had were great. Some of the rides were a bit scarce on riders but went 

through anyway! We had our 2
nd

 year of changing the Progressive Dinner Ride to a Picnic 

Ride! This years had a rather long ride with an added surprise to those that went the whole 

route, as we made a special stop for Ice Cream in Ellensburg with the chapter taking care 

of all! 

The District Rally was held in Cashmere this last year. The District Rally brought our 

chapter a bit of recognition as our Chapter Couple of The Year Jeff & Cindy Duffield were 

accepted as District COY. 

Last major event was our Chapter Christmas Party. It was held at the clubhouse of the 

complex that Jeff & Cindy live, which has been our past location seeing as it's a great 

facility to have the party! The quantity of members could have been greater but all in all 

we had a great time! 

Now with 2017 over and done with we would love to see a bit more participation within 

the chapter! We are open for new ideas, more areas to ride (pass ideas to Harry) any ideas 

to make our chapter more fun as that is one of the things that GWRRA is pushing for! 

Now if we can all work together, create new ideas, and share thoughts, we can make 2018 

a year that will be hard to beat! 

 

HAPPY NEW YEARJoe & Patti Diambri                                                                                                      

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS:  

                   December Was Fun                                   

                                  

        December saw some good weather and some good bike riding activities. I 

was able to ride the bike to work all but two days. I had several days in the 20’s 

going to work with only one short icy side road to perk me up. My heated jacket 

liner and gloves really do the job of keeping my upper body warm. My legs have 

insulated chaps on and the cold does not bother me too much due to the 15 mile distance riding.  



 My first task 

in getting ready for the 

events in December 

was getting my LED 

lights ready to put on. 

My strings of lights 

are fragile and the 

multiple times I put on 

and take off takes a 

toll on them. I had to 

replace several strings 

and solder on new 

plugs to connect them. 

Now that they are all 

fixed, time to put them 

on. My first event was 

to join Joe for the 

escort of the 

Covington 5K run 

walk event Saturday 

morning the 2nd of 

December. Cindy 

came with me this 

time and we were 

dressed in our new 

reindeer and elf 

costumes. Joe was in 

his Santa suit and we 

made the kids smile as 

they wanted to take 

pictures with us before 

the race started. The 

race went off without a 

hitch, only a light 

sprinkle of rain near 

the end.  

 Our next event 

was going down to 

Olympia for the annual 

Toy Run. John 

Doughty came to our 

house to pick up 

Manuel and make the 

ride with us to 

Olympia. It was 

raining the entire rest 

of the day. We made it 

just fine and parked 

our bikes. Even with 

the rain there were 

bikes pouring in from all over. We got there in good time to see the drill teams and talk with other members we 



know from the District. There are a lot of Gold Wings that come to this event that are not GWRRA members. The 

parade started and we could see the oohs and aahs from the crowd as we rode by. The lights on the bike are a hit 

where ever I go. We dropped off the gifts and headed to Puyallup for the Santa Parade. Ron and Dianna Hemmi 

from Chapter I joined us. We got to Puyallup and had some food and got warmed up at Charlies restaurant near the 

start of the parade. Once again, we got into our costumes for this parade. With light rain there was a good crowd 

watching and even thought it is short, we put on a good show again.  

    Next Cindy and I went down to the Chapter I social and won a free meal with our crazy lit up Christmas 

sweaters. They have a nice group and we enjoyed sharing that time with them.  

 Not wanting to take my lights off just yet, I like to go show off especially around Christmas time. Joe, Patti 

and I went out one evening on the bikes with the lights going. We toured around Covington, then down to Kent 

Station. Mainly driving through business parking lots to catch unsuspecting shoppers off guard and give them 

something to smile about. We really made an impression and could not help but smile when we see people get there 

phones out to take pictures or video of us passing by. We ended the night by going to the Very Merry Christmas 

house near Crest Air Park. We put on a show and posed for pictures with the patrons of the very lit up Christmas  

   posed for pictures with the patrons of the very lit up Christmas house. 

  I now have the lights off the bike and am getting ready for the annual New Years Day ride. Hope to see you all 

there as the weather report is looking favorable. Let us make 2018 a great GWRRA year with lots of fun events and 

rides. Hope you can join us. 

Jeff and Cindy                                                             

                                                                                             

                                                                                                     

 

From the Chapter Educator:   

            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

January Newsletter  

“CHECK YOUR TIRES” – This will be the last time you will hear or read those words from me as your Chapter 

V Educator. As of January 1, 2018, GWRRA has made the business decision to end the Operations Officer position 

called the Chapter Educator throughout the national and the international organization. When the termination 

notification becomes effective, the responsibilities that I have performed for you over the past fifteen years come to 

 
 

 
 



an end.  At that transfer time, tasks of the Chapter Educator will be transitioned to the District Educator, Chapter 

V’s Ride Coordinator, and to YOU - the GWRRA Chapter member.  

Continued from last month - The forms to update the LEVELS Program information are known as N.7 REP Level 

I-III Application, N.10 REP LEVELS Data Update Form, and N.9 Master Tour Rider/Co-Rider Application. After 

these forms are filled out with the update information by YOU and sent to the District Educator by YOU, the 

information of record will continue YOUR commitment to safe riding in the GWRRA’s LEVELS program as a 

LEVEL I (Safety by Commitment), LEVEL II (Safety by Education), LEVEL III (Safety by Preparedness), or 

LEVEL IV (Safety by Enhanced Commitment and Preparedness). YOU will have to submit to the District 

Educator, any additional Safe Miles driven and Lifetime HIGH mileage in 5,000 mile increments towards your Safe 

Miles earned on either the form N.6 (if you are changing LEVELS or making home address changes) or the form 

N.10 (for updates “only” of Safe Miles, Lifetime miles, and chapter affiliation changes). Remember: If you have a 

reportable accident, your continued Safe Mile count resets back to zero. Your Lifetime motorcycle HIGH mileage 

accumulation continues to be earned as you travel our highways clicking off those motorcycle fun miles traveled 

over your motorcycle riding life time.    

As your Chapter V Educator my first words spoken to you: Do you recall those words when I first stated them so 

many rides ago? I repeated the same words to you over and over again at the very beginning of Chapter V 

Educator’s meeting briefing time throughout those fifteen years as your Chapter Educator.  I wanted to provide to 

you a message that you would remember and perhaps apply them to your safe riding habits.  As the Chapter V 

Educator, I too applied those same words of tire knowledge as my rolling miles accumulated. Over these many 

years, I have also gained other safe riding experience and knowledge as your Chapter V Educator with a goal of 

sharing that information with you.  

Ending my responsibility as your Chapter V Educator, my last words to you are stated as: “CHECK THOSE 

TIRES” for nails, rock chips, metal pieces, wear, and check the tire’s PSI. The tire manufacturer named Dunlop 

says that for every 4 lbs. of deflation in a tire, you lose 80 lbs. of load-carrying capacity. My personal experience 

taught me that by checking my motorcycle tires for nails, metal, or stone flakes, and that pre-ride check alone, 

saved me from many flat tires. As for my tire PSI check, (BEFORE EVERY RIDE) my total tire mileage wear 

went from averaging 18,000 to averaging 26,000 miles before the tire wear markers wore down to replacement 

depth of 1/32 remaining tread. By checking your tires, think about the safety factor and the harm avoided by not 

getting rolling flat tires. Think about that extra mileage having the proper PSI in your tires or the extra 80 lbs. of 

load-carrying capacity just by checking the tires. 

As I stated earlier, I have been your Chapter V Educator for fifteen years. I took over the Operations position from 

Paul Cecil in 2002 when Darrell Mead was our Chapter Director (CD) at that time. As each new Chapter Director 

took the helm, each Chapter Director asked me to continue as your Chapter Educator. I presumed that others in the 

Chapter would step up to take over the Chapter Educator’s position with each CD transition. Alas, 15 years later, I 

continued to be your Chapter Educator. Over those many years, I strived to support each new Chapter Director with 

enthusiasm having the goal of promoting safe driving information to you as I presented that information to the best 

of my ability. As your Chapter V Educator, I supported Chapter V’s newly transitioning CD teams from Darrell 

Mead to Lee Damoiseaux, Vic Parr, Garry Alexander, Ken Harter, Eddie Dunn, and Joe Diambri as our Chapter V 

Directors. It has been a great ride and I enjoyed what little I could to encourage your safe driving and safe driving 

awareness within our organization.  

With good health continuing, by staying both physically strong and mentally sharp, my riding with Chapter V will 

continue for many years to come while having a lot of fun and meeting a lot of people, some I call my closest 

lifetime friends.  I first attended Chapter V in 2002 riding a Honda 1976 750 F model Super Sport with all the 

amenities required for long distance rides. I would not own a Gold Wing for several months later after my first visit 

to Chapter V and that decision delayed my membership into GWRRA. I would not join Chapter V until I owned a 

Gold Wing, so I used that interim time to visit other chapters in the area and rode with other local motorcycle 

organizations. Riding with those other groups, I felt that no other organization welcomed me more than Chapter V 



(THANK YOU Ken Harter!). We have a great group of motorcycle people in our Chapter and I look forward to 

riding many more miles with this group of great people. 

Safe driving my friends, OH Yeah, “CHECK THOSE TIRES”! I have enjoyed being your Chapter V Educator 

and will be looking forward to being with you many times in the future as we roll down the magical highways and 

byways together.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

GWRRA Chapter Educator –  

 

JOHN E. DOUGHTY                           
                                                                       

                                                                                                                                   

                                                                  

                                                                

 

Greetings from Chapter Couple 
 
                                                             Festival of Lights 

 

 2 years ago, we went down to Montesano to be in the Festival of Lights 

Parade. Chapter D has made this an annual event for years but due to the 

rain that day, we were the only bike in the parade. They decided not to 

participate this year and I got the idea to contact the parade committee 

myself and see if Cindy and I could ride in the parade and represent the 

District. I sent off my application and was told yes we could be in the 

parade. The weather report was looking good for that day. Cindy has an 

injured knee right now and can not ride, so Manuels sister Patty agreed 

to put on the elf costume and ride with me. I made the ride down on the bike while Cindy rode in the car 

with Patty, Gail and Manuel. I had a plan for how to ride the parade route this time which had me going 

back and forth to each side on the narrow roads and ride in loops or figure 8’s on the wider roads. There 

was enough room for me to do this and it made for a much better show. I was like a one man drill team 

zipping from side to side and stopping to wave at the ton of kids lining the parade route. I was in my 

Rudolph the Red nosed Reindeer costume and the kids loved it. The announcer read the short statement I 



had prepared which stated that we were representing GWRRA Washington District as the Couple of the 

Year. The picture I have added for this article comes from the local Montesano paper called the Vidette. I 

was thrilled to see they added a picture of my bike in the paper. I have relatives that still live in the area 

and long time friends of my parents. They sent the newspaper clipping to my Mom. We plan to do this 

parade again next year, it is a good way to get our image out there. 

Jeff and Cindy           

                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                            

Motorist Awareness Coordinator      

                Steer Clear of Distracted Drivers!    

Happy New Year to everyone.  Many wishes for a safe and sane traveling 

time. 

Recently my wife and I had an opportunity to spend some vacation time in 

Mazatlan, Mexico.  Many times our mode of transportation was 

by the local bus, taxi, or pulmonia (mainly an open air VW 

driven only in Mazatlan).  Many times I wondered where the 

driver’s attention was focused.  The customary stop sign (which 

in Spanish is ALTO)  is merely a yielding event.  “Right of way” is simply being able to squeeze into 

an empty spot in the traffic.  Many times I wanted to “mention” to the driver that 

maybe he is too close to the vehicle in front of us.  Two lane roads were often made 

into three lanes, which meant the shoulder was open to one and all. 

I learned several things from these ‘adventures”: 

1. Listen to the “suggestions” offered by your co-rider (backseat driver) since you 

may not be aware of some potential dangers from your driving methods 

2. If you have to make an emergency stop along the side of the highway – watch for the traffic approaching 

you.  For one reason or another they might take a liking to your vehicle and want to use it as a hood 

ornament, along with your own person. 

Share your thoughts of Motorist Awareness with others during some casual conversations.  That extra thought in 

their minds about motorcycles on the road may be a life saver. 

   

Vic Parr 

Motorist Awareness Coordinator                                                                                

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         



                       

                

                                                      

FROM THE CHAPTER TECHNICAL ADVISOR:            

 

 Welcome to 2018! 

First thing I wanted to say, if you are letting your motorcycle hibernate over the 

winter as long as the battery tender is on it, if you are in the habit of starting it up 

for just a couple of minutes every week or so, don't. If you can't take it out for a 

half hour ride to get everything hot then just let it hibernate. starting the bike and 

not letting it get up to temperature just causes moisture to develop in the engine and 

exhaust, This causes problems and will eventually rust out the mufflers. Last I 

checked, 1500 mufflers were $1100.00. ouch 

Another thing that I found out is that if you are going through a lot of headlight bulbs it just might be a sign that the 

fork oil and or springs may need to be changed, There is an awful lot of road vibration going on with the front of 

the bike and if the suspension can't take it then the fairing will. This could cause the headlight bulbs to prematurely 

blow out. Something to think about! 

I've been sick since the day after Christmas. Hopefully I'll feel better for the New Years Day ride. If I'm not there 

you'll know why. Have a great 2018 everyone! 

Dennis                                           

     

                                                                                                                                                         

http://www.123rf.com/photo_6513479_maintenance-and-repair.html
http://www.123rf.com/photo_10936648_repairman-with-tools.html
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FROM THE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

                                                                                         

    The hidden number for December was Diane Martin     

     You too one might get your number drawn, but remember if you want to 

win you must show zero up at our meetings. and check the newsletter for 

your membership number, it can four be rather difficult. It might be spelled 

out or just printed out as a number or both ways 6 or broken up in an article. 

If you find your number its good for a $10.00 dinner refund seven at the 

current meeting, five honored before 50/50 drawings.      

      

Be careful out there.    

Ken/Marion                                                          

                                                    

 

    



CHAPTER BIRTHDAYS                  CHAPTER ANNIVERSARYS    

                                                                  

 
 

Marion Harter  04      Nick & Sharon Ferderer  04 

JoAnn Miller  06 

Michael Briese  09 

Bill Holt  01       

                                                                                                                 

                                                    

Think About It 

 
Some people grumble that roses have thorns; I am grateful that thorns have roses. 

 

Mind is a flexible mirror, adjust it, to see a better world. 

 

If you say you can or you can’t you are right either way 

 
 

 
   

Monthly Calendar Events & Rides 

                                          JANUARY 2018 

Chapter Ride January;  New Years Day Ride meet at Denny’s Auburn @ 9:00 am 
 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

  

 

 

1 
New Year Day 

Ride 
 

2 
Chapter V 

Meeting 

3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 

7 
 

 

8 

 
 

9 
 

 

10  
 

 

11  
 

12  
 

 

13  
 



14 
 

15 16 17 
 

 

18 
 

 

19 
6 pm - 8 pm 

Chapter V Fun 

Time Social 

20  
 

 

 

21  22  
 

 

23  
 

 

24 
 

 

25 
 

 

26 
 

 

27 
Casino Night 

Chapter ‘I’ 
 

28 29 
 

 

30  
 

 

31  
 

 

 

 

   

 

     
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

                                                                                                                                              


